

# Eastern Districts Football League **Umpires Association**

Annual Report

Financial Statement

To be presented at the

ANNUAL MEETING

To be held at

NORWOOD FOOTBALL CLUB

on

Wednesday 26th March 1980

# E.D.F.L.U.A. OFFICE BEARERS 1979

## PRESIDENT:

Mr. G. Richardson

### VICE PRESIDENT:

Mr. P. Robertson

TMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT:

Mr. G. M. Ross

# SECRETARY:

Mr. P. Healey 6 Glendale Drive, Chirnside Park, 3140

#### TREASURER:

Mr. R. McLeod

## EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:

Messrs. C. Barnes

P. Farley

I. Mathers

G. Closter

#### AUDITORS:

W. R. Vincent, Public Accountant 88 Whitehorse Road, Ringwood

HON. SOLICITORS:

Eales & McKenzie Main Street, Lilydale

### AGENDA:

- 1. Confirmation of the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 26th March, 1979
- 2. To receive and consider the 1979 Annual Report
- 3. To receive and consider the Balance Sheet and Statement of Income and Expenditure
- 4. To elect Auditors for the ensuing year
- 5. To elect Office Bearers for the ensuing year
- 6. General Business.

#### PRESIDENT 1980

It is with great pleasure I introduce the very popular Peter Robertson as your President for the coming season.

Peter in his fifth year with our Association has proved his considerable capabilities, both on and off the field, and has quickly moved through the ranks to attain the highest office in our Association.

Peter Robertson is a name now well known and respected by players, officials, spectators and fellow umpires.

His early sporting career was spent with the V.F.L. Reserve Grade as a Field Umpire where the experience and composure gained from those years has certainly proved invaluable. Since moving to the ranks of E.D.F.L., he has officiated in a large number of finals matches and has been rewarded with three Grand Finals.

Although an astute person the Robertson charm is legendary throughout the E.D.F.L. Many a fiery incident has been quelled by some quick wit or a wry comment, and joked about by all concerned afterwards, over a quiet drink.

Peter is also deeply involved in the Scouting movement where his administrative and organizational abilities are well used.

'Robo' as he is known to members of the E.D.F.L.U.A. is held in the highest esteem and I am sure he can expect the full support of all members.

Congratulations and good luck 'Robo' from all.

GRAHAM RICHARDSON

#### PRESIDENT'S REPORT

As the years pass and our Association grows, the problems encountered each season also increase.

1979 proved to be a season in which we were faced with many unprecedented and continuing situations which proved to be a great challenge to myself and members of the Executive and Committee. The support of the members of the Association, an effective Executive and an energetic Committee was most reassuring and a highlight of my term as President.

On reflection, there are a great number of people and incidents that could be mentioned, but I shall mention only those that affected the progression of the E.D.F.L.U.A.

The 1979 season started controversially with a 10% fee increase being overwhelmingly rejected by members at an Association meeting. After further negotiations an extra 6% was awarded.

Taxation became a vexing problem with some Association members placed under close scrutiny by the Taxation Department for the first time. This led to the Association seeking legal advice.

The Executive Committee was faced with the difficult problem of deciding on an appropriate course of action when a member was dismissed by the Board. The matter was finally resolved by a majority vote of members at a general meeting.

Once again, intimidation of Umpires was most concerning and a continuing united effort from our Association will be needed to contain this problem.

A new fee structure was prepared and submitted for Season 1980. Probably this will now become an annual procedure.

During the season, members of the Executive met with the Board to discuss problems encountered by umpires while performing their duties. I would like to thank all board members not only for their sympathetic approach to these particular problems but also for the unselfish service performed each week. Warm congratulations to Kevin Collins on his re-appointment as Advisor and to Graham Parsons on his second term as Secretary.

Numbers attending social events were down throughout the year and as these functions were heavily subsidised, we finished the year in a strong financial position. The poor attendance of senior umpires at our most important celebration - the "Final Night" - was most disappointing, although those who attended enjoyed some most unusual presentations and eye-catching entertainment.

This year it was my great honour and pleasure to present the first life memberships of our Association. Bob Matthews and David Gilmour are inaugural members of our Association and the whole hearted service given by them over the years is a most enviable feat. To attain a comparable standard in the future will certainly be a difficult task.

A sincere thanks must go to Eric Wright, Steve Mason and the staff at the League Office who were always willing and able to assist in any matter at short notice.

To the Committee I would like to express my appreciation for a job well done.

Paul Healey, our Secretary, handled a heavy workload unflinchingly and with great composure.

Ron "Scrooge" McLeod was a most efficient Treasurer but was harder to draw money from than the Federal Treasury.

Graeme Ross our Past President whose knowledge and experience was called upon on many occasions.

Peter Robertson's new ideas and fresh approach was most welcome.

Charles Barnes' logic and sincerity was a stabilizing effect on all.

Ian "The Ferret" Mathers was one of our hardest and most willing workers. He seemed to have an unlimited supply of all types of equipment.

Peter "Spider" Farley combined enthusiasm with experience and could be called on to perform any duty competently.

Geoff Closter gave more than his share of time and ideas and capably performed all duties assigned to him.

A special vote of thanks goes to Tony Petrie and Sub-Committee for the considerable time and effort spent in investigating alternative training venues.

It has been an honour and an unforgetable experience to have been elected as President of this Association. I would like to thank all members for their support during 1979 and wish you all success during the coming season.

RICHO

## SECRETARY'S REPORT

During the 1979 Season if was my privilege to hold the position of Honorary Secretary of this Association.

I found the job of Secretary to be very demanding but at the same time very rewarding in terms of the personal satisfaction derived from contributing to the administration of the Association's affairs.

The 1979 Season was characterised by disturbing events. The resignation of the Board Secretary, demands from the Taxation Department, post-match intimidation of a number of umpires and the dismissal of one of our Members, made the year a difficult one for the Association.

Once again, delegates from our Executive attended a Board meeting and presented a 13 point submission designed to overcome problems experienced by our umpires in recent years. The Executive has been gratified by the willingness of the Board to look at these problems and to assist in their solution.

Throughout the season, I received solid support from Graham Richardson and his calm approach to many problems was most reassuring. All of the Executive are grateful to "Richo" for making his home available for Association business on so many occasions.

Graeme Ross brought his vast experience to Executive meetings and we are all very grateful for the tremendous assistance he provided.

I would like to thank Peter Robertson forthe alternative views he presented at Executive Meetings, and for his work in publishing the Association Newsletter. Ron McLeod for his financial expertise and humour which made Executive meetings so enjoyable, Peter "Spider" Farley for organising the weekly raffle and for his animal impersonations, and Charles Barnes, Ian Mathers and Geoff Closter for providing all-round assistance in organising and conducting Association activities.

I would like to pay a special tribute to the herculean efforts of Ian Mathers who made his time and truck available on countless occasions. When the "Ferrett" leaves the Association we will lose one of our hardest workers.

My sincere thanks go to all members of the Executive for making my year as Secretary most enjoyable.

Finally, I offer congratulations to the incoming President and his Office Bearers for 1980 and best wishes to all members for a successful year.

PAUL HEALEY HONORARY SECRETARY

#### PRESIDENT 1979

Thank you very much for a job well done GRAHAM RICHARDSON. You handled the job extremely well through sometimes very trying conditions. It is also to your credit that you handled the job single handed with the utmost of decorum and tact.

"RICHO" as he is known around the traps became an even more popular name in 1979 as he guided our Association through its eleventh year. Your sympathetic and understanding approach will be remembered by many for years to come "RICHO" as it was a high-light of your year as President.

Congratulations, Graham, and may we wish you all the best for the future.

# HONORARY SECRETARY 1979

Our sincere thanks go to PAUL HEALEY and his wife HELGA for a splendid job as E.D.F.L.U.A. Secretary 1979.

Paul dedicated himself to the job right throughout the year and he was of tremendous assistance to all on the Executive Committee.

Although this year was a busy one in all aspects of the Association mandate, Paul was always enthusiastic and worked tirelessly for the benefit of our Association.

May we take this opportunity, Paul, to wish you all the best for your future endeavours on and off the field.

### TREASURER 1979

RON McLEOD has just completed his second successive year as Treasurer of our Association.

We are indebted to you, Ron, for the fine job you have done over this time. It's to "MACKA'S" credit that we have finished this year more financial than any other year since the inception of the E.D.F.L.U.A.

Ron has always been willing to help out and lend assistance when it has been required in all of the association's activities.

We look forward to your continued support and assistance for many years to come.

## VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

As has become the custom of recent years the Association is gaining momentum all the time. The calibre of Umpires and persons coming to the Eastern Districts Football League is ever increasing this resulting in a higher standard of performance.

1979 was one of the best seasons we have seen for some years; it was a shame that the fine weather did not carry through the final series.

The attendance at our social functions is still a disappointment and it is hoped that with new venues that this may be rectified in future years, commencing in 1980.

The season was a trying time for the executive with a number of problem areas, these matters were dealt with in an efficient and enthusiastic manner. Importantly well supported by all members of the association which made the executive's job less frustrating and indeed a great more gratifying.

As the incoming President for 1980, I look forward to serving the Association and all its members and trust that I shall receive the co-operation of the members.

PETER ROBERTSON

# TREASURER'S REPORT - SEASON 1979

As indicated by our Balance Sheet the Association has appeared to have had a very successful year financially.

All of our social functions were heavily subsidised, but as in other years, you, the members, are guilty of not using this subsidy by very poor attendance at these functions that have been arranged by your hard working committee.

Get behind your Association and attend these functions that will be arranged in Season 1980. There should be no excuse, as all functions are printed on your Social Calendar which is presented to each member early in the football year.

To Graeme Ross, who handled the Treasurer's position while I was on long service leave early in the season, I would extend my gratitude. All the best to old and new members in Season 1980.

RON McLEOD HONORARY TREASURER

#### EASTERN DISTRICTS FOOTBALL LEAGUE

On behalf of our Association we would like to extend a vote of thanks to Mr. Eric Wright, his office staff and the E.D.F.L. Executive for the constant assistance that was given to us during the 1979 season Without such help, the running of your Association would have been a much harder task.

It will be easy to face up to the new season knowing that Eric and Mr. Kenneth Wright and his Executive will be there to assist us in the coming year.

#### BOARD

The E.D.F.L.U.A. would like to thank Mr. Kevin Collins and Mr. Graham Parsons for the time and trouble that was afforded to us over the past year.

And a special thanks to Mr. Roger Peffyfor and the Umpires Appointment Board for the help and guidance given to our members over the past season.

## LIFE MEMBERS

After ten years of growing as an umpiring body, we had the great pleasure of being able to elect our first Life Members, Mr. R. Mathews and Mr. D. Gilmore.

The Executive would like to extend a sincere thanks to our Life Members for the service they have given this body over the past ten years and hope to see them in many seasons to come.

> LIFE MEMBERS Mr. R. Mathews 1979 Mr. D. Gilmore 1979

#### EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

1979 saw two new members elected to the Executive Committee and a new Secretary was also nominated. Thanks must go to Peter Farley and Geoff Closter for their enthusiasm and for the new ideas they brought to Committee Meetings.

We should also be grateful to Ian Mathers and Charles Barnes for their experience which was a great asset to the Association.

Congratulations go to all Executive Members for a job well done.

# HONORARY SOLICITOR

Our thanks go to Mr. Dick McKenzie of Eales and McKenzie for his assistance and legal expertise particularly in relation to taxation matters.

It is reassuring to know that someone with his legal experience is available when required.

# EXECUTIVE MEETING ATTENDACE 1979 10 MEETINGS HELD

NAMES	ATTENDANCE
G. RICHARDSON	10
P. ROBERTSON	9
G. ROSS	9
P. HEALEY	10
R. McLEOD	8
C. BARNES	10
I. MATHERS	9
P. FARLEY	9
G. CLOSTER	10

#### CONGRATULATIONS

## TO THE SENIOR BEST & FAIREST WINNERS IN EACH DIVISION

J. CUNNINGHAMVERMONTFIRST DIVISIONJ. SMITHBAYSWATERSECOND DIVISIONJ. HARROPMONTROSETHIRD DIVISION

## SENIOR PREMIERS IN EACH DIVISION

MITCHAM FIRST DIVISION
MULGRAVE SECOND DIVISION
UPPER FERNTREE GULLY THIRD DIVISION

TO: All Members of the UMPIRES APPOINTMENT BOARD on a job well done in 1979, also to KEVIN COLLINS on his re-appointment for 1980 as UMPIRES ADVISOR.

TO: KENNETH WRIGHT, ESQ., M.B.E., J.P. (PRESIDENT), ERIC WRIGHT, (SECRETARY) of the E.D.F.L. and their BOARD OF DIRECTORS on conducting an active and efficient football competition, also, the members of the TRIBUNAL for the stalwart contribution throughout 1979.

TO: Each of our members who earned the right to represent this Association in the 1979 Grand Final Series.

Ν.	ALLEN	R.	DEBNEY	Κ.	MYER	G.	ROSS
R.	ARNOLD	Μ.	DINSDALE	W.	MOXHAM	Μ.	RYAN
G.	ASHTON	C.	DUNCAN	В.	MYLES	J.	RODRIQUEZ
C.	BARNES	Ρ.	FARLEY	K.	MYLES	Μ.	RODRIQUEZ
G.	BAIL	W.	FARLEY	G.	MULLENGER	В.	ROBERTS
Ρ.	BATTEN	T.	GRAHAM	R.	NICHELS .	R.	STAPLEFORD
Ρ.	BELLAM	C.	HILL	Ρ.	NUNN	Pet	ter STOREY
J.	BIGELOW	D.	HILLS	Ť.	O'LOUGHLIN	Pau	ıl STOREY
Α.	CAHILL	W.	HOWELL	s.	OLNEY	Κ.	STUBBS
G.	CHARLES	В.	HADDRICK	R.	PENTLAND	L.	TANN
G.	COOK	В.	JACQUIER	I.	PETRIE	R.	THOMAS
D.	COWEN	В.	JENNINGS	Μ.	PRESCOTT	J.	THOMPSON
В.	CREATON	Α.	KEATING	Μ.	QUICK	Μ.	WARNER
Κ.	CORBETT	$\mathbb{R}_{\bullet}$	KIMMETT	В.	REEVES	Ρ.	WEBB
J.	CRAMER	W.	McDONALD	J.	REEVES	Κ.	WHITFIELD
В.	CRAWFORD	J.	MARKS	G.	RICHARDSON	S.	WILSON
T.	DEBNEY	S.	MASON	P.	ROBINSON	T.	WEST
						J.	WOODWARD

#### APPRECIATION TO:

IAN MATHERS Re Gifts at Villa Borghese STEVE MASON Re Various Printing RON McLEOD re Gear DAVID GILMOUR Re Moving to Coff's Harbour PETER FARLEY Re Social Events GEOFF CLOSTER Re Social Events IAN MATHERS Re Social Events PETER ROBINSON Re Social Events CHARLES BARNES Re Social Events PETER ROBINSON Re PRINTING NEWSLETTER JOHN WEBB Re SPORTSMAN'S NIGHT CROYDON CELLARS Re GIFTS & SOCIAL CALENDAR GEOFF ASHTON Re Drinks & Sweets GEOFF CLOSTER Re Drinks GRAHAM STANLEY Re Signs JOHN BIGELOW Re Training NORWOOD HIGH SCHOOL Re (Principal) Ground and Hall NORWOOD FOOTBALL CLUB Re Training Facilities and Social Rooms E.D.F.L. Re Grand Final Trophies STEVE MASON Re (Arranging of Donors) RON McLEOD Re Engraving of Trophies KEN MYLES Re Donations to Weekly Raffle WALLY MCDONALD Re 11 TED HATRICK Re

n

\*\*

11

RE

Re

RAY CATTARALL

BRIAN HEY

# E.D.F.L.U.A. SOCIAL FUNCTIONS 1979

The 79 Social Events were somewhat varied from previous years hoping that perhaps the attendance may be lifted, regretfully this was not the case; however, those that did attend enjoyed themselves immensely.

The first social gathering of the year was in April at the Chateau Wyuna in Montrose. Quite a sombre affair as Dinner Dances go, and those who went had a nice meal and saw the 1979 season off to a quiet start.

The month of June bought about a change in venue - the Dragons Court in Forest Hill. The attendance was around 90 which was pleasing to the organisers which had booked for 80. Whilst the food was of a high standard, the quantity seemed to be lacking, probably fortunate as Laurie Thomas may have had stomach pains from jigging around so much. The Bayswater trainer certainly added to the evening, with his quick driving alongside the Dim Sim King.

The Sportsman's Night was held at the East Ringwood Football Club Rooms in July with equally as many V.F.L. players, V.F.L. Umpires and Victorian and Australian Cricketers in attendance. Stephen Icke from the North Melbourne Football Club certainly will remember his trip to East Ringwood.

A family Luncheon at the Villa Borghese was the Social Event of August and a very pleasant Sunday afternoon.

Another change of venue was the Final Night at the Cassandra Reception Centre, Lilydale. This venue was a great success especially those go-go dancers. The Bayswater Trainers Association have booked them for several functions this year. One of the other highlights of this night was the presentation of the Grand Final Medals by representatives from the Eastern Districts Football League Executive. Plenty of thought was again put into the presentation of the coveted "Fag Awards" probably the most sort after award in our League.

Thanks to Geoff Closter and Ian Mathers for the Car Rally, a completely new inovation to the E.D.F.L.U.A. The day was a little overcast but this did not prevent the majority from reaching the destination.

Santa was on strike during the time the Xmas Picnic was being held so he sent along his older brother to Hughes Park, Croydon to distribute the Xmas goodies and watch over the proceedings. The kids seemed to enjoy themselves with ice-cream all over their faces, drinks in one hand, lollies in the other and a Xmas gift under their arm, a great way to finish off any year.

"ROBO"

# REPORT FROM SECRETARY, E.D.F.L. MR. E. G. WRIGHT

Season 1979 is now but a memory and all our endeavours are but a mark on the long past requirements of us all. The memories cherished or otherwise will no doubt continue in our minds and are apt to darken our endeavours in the future if we permit.

To progress we must look to the future and learn by our past experiences. If we reflect upon the past our future will be in jeopardy. Let us all look to the future with certainty and progress in a straight forward manner.

What has transpired in the past is water under the bridge and cannot be returned. If we try to return to our past glories or failures we will remain indecisive and our performances will undoubtedly suffer.

Regardless of our own personal achievements in the past we must continue into the future on a united front. If we are not united in our efforts both on and off the field, the very structure that we claim to represent is pushed into the background and by our own very efforts in that regard we are assisting to not only destroy our aims but progressively we will destroy ourselves.

Let us march forward in a united body and make others lift up their standards to fit in with ours. Complacency will not enrich us. If we are desirous of being enriched, we must be prepared to contribute; we must stop at nothing but the best and be prepared to contribute - win, lose or draw.

To be an umpire who is respected by all requires very special characters and I believe we all have those special characteristics to fit us for the task ahead.

To all umpires who served this League with distinction in season 1979 I can but simply say "Thank you for being part of it". To the Umpires who officiated in our finals, my heartiest congratulations- you did yourselves and your association great credit.

The track record of our umpires over the past season has left little to be desired, and to all of our new umpires, either experienced or learning - the road to success will not be studded with gems, but will be earned by your ability.

Good luck to all for the coming season and may 1980 be your year for gems.

E. G. WRIGHT SECRETARY/TREASURER

# EASTERN DISTRICTS FOOTBALL LEAGUE UMPIRES ASSOCIATION

# STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURE AS AT 31ST DECEMBER. 1979.

Bank Balance as at 7/2/	79	<b>\$ 7</b> 01.65	EXPENDITURE		
RECEIPTS			Bank Charges Donation - Royal	5 <b>.7</b> 5	
Subscriptions & levies	2340.00		Childrens Hospital	79.00	
Advertising sales	50,00		Medallions	120,00	
Bank Interest	22.31		Printing	32,00	
Good Friday Run	79.00		Prizes	18,00	
Miscellaneous	26,59		Secretary Expenses	93 <b>.7</b> 5	
		2,517.90	Sundry Expenses	23.93	
			Training Expenses	21,80	
					\$ 394.23
SOCIAL FUNCTIONS			SOCIAL FUNCTIONS		
Dinner Dance	537.50		Dinner Dance	562,50	
Pie Night	86,00		Pie Night	323.01	
Sportsmans Night	536.00		Sportsmans Night	761.04	
Dragons Court	925.00		Dragons Court	1188,00	
Sunday Luncheon	376.∞		Sunday Luncheon	427.00	
Final Night	940.00		Final Night	1326,50	
Christmas Picnic	156.56		Christmas Picnic	729.12	
		3,557.06			5,317.17
					5 <b>,7</b> 11.40
			Bank Balance, 31.12.7	'9	1,065.21

\$6,776.61

\$6,776.61

# EASTERN DISTRICTS FOOTBALL LEAGUE UMPIRES ASSOCIATION

# REVENUE & EXPENSE STATEMENT - SEASON 1979

# Revenue

Subscriptions and Levies	2,340,00
Advertising Sales	50.00
Good Friday Run	79.00
Bank Interest	22.31
Sales - Monograms, etc.	26,59

\$ 2.517.90

# Expenses

Bank Charges	5 <b>.7</b> 5
Donation - Royal Childrens Hospital	79,00
Medallions	120,00
Printing	32.00
Prizes	18,00
Secretary Expenses	93 <b>.7</b> 5
Sundry Expenses	23.93
Social Events (net deficit)	1,760.11
Training expenses	21.80

\$ 2,154.34

NET SURPLUS for the year

363.56

# ACCUMULATED FUNDS STATEMENT, as at 51st December, 1979.

Balance on hand, end season 1978

\$ 701.65

Add: Net surplus for Season, 1979

363**,5**6

\$ 1,065.21

I have audited the books, vouchers and banking records of the Association for Season, 1979, and I report that in my opinion the books and other records were kept in a satisfactory manner and that the above statement presents a true and fair view of the financial result of Season 1979 and of the state of affairs of the Association at 31st December, 1979.

20 1. B

W. R. VINCENT. A.A.S.A.

# FIELD UMPIRES

N.	ALLEN	1979	Р,	MIONI	1976
Ġ.	ASHTON		В.	MOORE	1979
G.	BAIL	1977	C.	MORGANS	1978
Р.	BATTEN	1977	G.	MULLENGER	1974
J.	BIGELOW		D.	MULLINS	1978
R.	BLANCK	1978	K.	MURRAY	1977
G.	BRADY	1978	D.	O'CONNOR	1979
D.	BROWN	1973	s.	OLNEY	1973
R.	BUCHAN	1979	Т.	O'LOUGHLIN	1978
I.	BUDGE	1971-72, 74-79	E.	PATULLOCK	1977
A.	CAHILL			PETRIE	1972
J.	CAHIR	1978	R.	PICKETT	1977
Р.	CAMERON	1969	Μ.	PRUYSERS	1979 -
Μ.	CARROLL	1978	G.	RICHARDSON	1971
G.	CLOSTER	1976	Ρ.	ROBERTSON	1976
Κ.	COLLINS		Μ.	RODRIQUEZ	1971
G.	COOK	1974	G.	ROSS	1973
Κ.	CORBETT	1976	Ι.	RUSSEL	1978
В.	CRAWFORD	1975	I.	RYAN	1979
I.	DOUTCH	1979	$\mathbf{L}_*$	SEWART	1973
R.	DUKE	1979	$V^*$	TARANTO	1978
D.	GILMOUR	1969	H.	TEW	1978
P.	HEALEY	1976	L.	THOMAS	1976
$\mathbf{B}^{\epsilon}$ .	HEPBURN	1979	Ŕ.	THOMAS	1979
Κ.	HERDINA	1978	Α.	THOMAS	1978
D.	JOHNSTON	1979	Р.	TIBBALLS	1979
D.	KISS	1972	A.	TREMBEARTH	1979
S.	LORTON	1975	Κ.	WALTERS	1979
R.	McLEOD	1971	W.	WARNER	1977
Α.	MACDONALD	1969, 75-79	G.	WATKINS	1972-76, 79
s.	MASON	1973	D.	WEARNE	1978
Κ.	MARSH	1975	P.	WEBB	1979
J.	MARTYN	1978	K.	WHITFIELD	1979
В.	MATTHEWS	1976			
R.	MATTHEWS	1969			

# BOUNDARY UMPIRES

N.	ARMISTEAD	1979	I. MATHE	RS :	1976
В.	CLOUGH	1978	K. MORGAI	1	1977
R.	DEBNEY	1979	B. MYLES	-	1977
T.	DEBNEY	1976	P. NUNN		1979
J.	DUNNE	1979	T. PIDGE	ON :	1979
Р.	FARLEY	1974	M. PRESCO	OTT :	1976
W.	FARLEY	1979	M. QUICK		1978
G.	GIBSON	1974	B. REEVE	5	1975
R.	GRAHAM	1979	B. ROBER	rs	1978
R.	HARVEY	1970	M. RYAN		1974
к.	HOWELL	1979	R. STAPE	FELDT	1976
Α.	KEATING	1979	P. STORE	¥	1974
R.	KIMMITT	1979	L. TANN	,	1977
J.	KRAMER	1979	K. WACKE	R .	1979
J.	MARKS	1977	s. WILSO	N	1979
~ •	L. 49: 40 VA TOO		I. WOODW	ARD	1979

# GOAL UMPIRES

P.	BALLAM	1978	W. McDONALD	1971
c.	BARNES	1970	W. MOXHAM	1969
D.	COWAN	1975	J. MYLES	1979
в.	CREATON	1976	R. NICKELS	1978
М.	DINSDALE	1978	R. PENTLAND	1969
	DUNCAN	1977	T. PETRIE	1978
т.	GRAHAM	1978	J. REEVES	1979
	HILL	1976	J. RODRIQUEZ	1979
W.	HOWELL	1977	P. STOREY	1979
в.	JACQUIER	1977	J. THOMSON	1971
			M WARNER	1975